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Dear parents and carers,  
 
The sunshine has returned this week, and its’ been great to be able to 
enjoy some outdoor learning at school. I hope that our remote learn-
ers have also been able to enjoy the weather too.  
 
Returning to school  
We have had a good response to our wider re-opening invite. We are 
looking forward to welcoming back our returners next Monday, alt-
hough as we stated last week, we fully understand and respect the 
decisions of those who have chosen for the time being not to return 
their children. 
 
For children returning to school, there will be three Bubbles of up to 
10 children, which will be in the usual classroom spaces, but with so-
cially spaced desks. The Bubble teachers will be;  Bubble 1-MrsBirch/
Mrs Hartley, Bubble 2 -Mrs Hill/Mrs Munday,  Bubble 3- Mrs Cox. We 
have tried as much as possible to allocate the children to a Bubble 
with their existing peers. The Bubbles will operate entirely separately 
from one another and there will be no whole school meeting points, 
such as lunch or assembly. The children will eat lunch in their class-
room and will play with the children in their Bubble, using the out-
door classroom gardens and the front/back playgrounds on a rota ba-
sis.  
 
The school day will be as before, 08.55- 3.00. There are 3 lining up 
points in the front playground, and spaced markers on which the chil-
dren should stand, ready to be collected by their Bubble teacher.  
Your children should wear school uniform please, and not bring in a 
packed lunch in a box, but in a disposable plastic bag. If your child 
has a healthy break snack, that should also be sent in as we are not 
receiving our usual fruit/vegetable supplies. Please make sure that 
your child can open any lunch food packages and containers inde-
pendently as we are not allowed to assist. Drinks should be in a 
named bottle. Coats will be kept on the children’s chairs not on coat 
pegs.      
 
The children will be asked to use hand sanitizer on entry to school 
and will be required to wash their hands correctly and frequently dur-
ing the day. They all have their own named hand gel for their work 
space.     



 

 

The children will have PE on Friday afternoon, so they can wear 
their PE kits on that day rather than change. 
 
We have procedures in place for if a child should fall ill or display Coronavirus 
symptoms whilst at school. We have full PPE equipment, and will test temper-
ature and then isolate the child in our medical room until they are collected.  
 
The Class Teachers will take time on Monday to explain carefully the new pro-
cedures and expectations to the children. We will be referring the children to 
our usual school behaviour Code of Conduct, and our new Social Distancing 
Success Criteria, a copy of which appears on the next page.  
 
Please  take a moment to discuss with your children these new measures we 
have in school at the moment, and to share in advance of returning, the photos 
of the new environment that we have included in previous Newsletters.  
 
Class Structure/Organisation from September 
 
We believe that schools will open fully for all pupils from September and are 
planning our forward steps on this basis. We will be keeping our existing Class 
structures the same from September in order to minimise further disruption and 
change.   
 
End of Year Reports  
 
We are currently preparing end of year reports and these will be sent out dur-
ing the last week of term.  
 
 
We are always mindful of the children’s well being and mental health as well 
as their academic education . As we enter a period of transition and change, 
it’s understandable for the children to be feeling anxiety. This is a good story 
to share with your child if they are feeling uncertain and worried. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xNksze5du_M 
 
 
 
 
  
 

          
Have a good weekend,  

Kind regards, 
Jacquie Birch 

Associate Headteacher 
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Early Years Garden  

Mrs Bazeley, Mrs Stafford and Mrs Thorneywork have 
all worked really hard tidying and improving the out-
door space for our Early Years Garden. They have cre-
ated this fabulous mud kitchen, which the children 
have already begun to enjoy.  
We hope to be able further to develop this space with 
planting and gardening activities involving the chil-
dren throughout the year. 


